
Monday 24th  February 2025

Let’s have another fabulous week!

Year 3 - 6 Pirongia Forest Park Lodge.

Term 1, Week 10 

Our Deanwell Board has allocated funds to ensure that all our Year 3-6 students can participate in this special 
camping experience. We believe in providing rich, meaningful learning opportunities beyond the classroom, 
and for the safety of our tamariki, we have chosen to partner with a fully qualified external provider to lead 
most activities. While this makes the experience an invaluable one, it also comes with significant costs.

We understand that these times are financially challenging for many of our whānau. However if anyone feels 
that they are in a position to help financially, we would be truly grateful. A koha can be made directly to our 
school bank account using the reference: Koha Camp.

12-3152-0218491-00

Deanwell School Board of Trustees

We love all our whānau and your support in any form means so much to us and our tamariki ❤

A heartfelt thank you to our wonderful whānau who have kindly purchased 
additional stationery to support other tamariki. 

                                You are truly appreciated!                           Pam Quirke





Can you help us keep our school safe?

Over the weekend, our swimming pool and 
surrounding area were vandalised.

Broken concrete edge of 
pool in several places.

Broken section of fence 
leaving the pool unsafe.

Pool equipment shed 
broken into. 

Tools used and and found.



In an emergency event, Deanwell School may need to contact parents 

and caregivers to advise them of the situation and advise where and 

how they can collect their child(ren) if needed.

Communication

The following communication methods will be utilised:

● Whānau email addresses

● Deanwell School App - Etap

● Facebook

Response

Utilising the above communication methods, we will inform parents 

and caregivers about:

● The situation and procedures.  For instance during a lockdown, this 

may involve advising whānau to stay at home.

● Parents will be required to sign students out through our usual 

systems or  directly through the classroom teacher.

Note each emergency situation is evaluated individually, and responses 

may vary accordingly.  

Please be aware that on a termly basis, we practice our emergency 

procedures, including fire, lockdown, and earthquake drills. We do not 

inform whānau of these events and would only inform you if it was an 

emergency.

Communication in the event of an emergency

PLEASE KEEP CALM


